
----- Original Message -----  
From: Dorothy.Rimmer@hse.gsi.gov.uk  
To: largeassociates@o2.co.uk  
Sent: Tuesday, February 08, 2011 3:52 PM 
Subject: FOI 2011010117 (M3134-a5) 

 

  
Dear Mr Large  
 

Freedom of Information Request Reference No: 2011010117 
  

Thank you for your request for information received 12 January 2011, which I am dealing with 

in accordance with the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 

 

 I respond below to your requests in the order that you raised them.  
  

a) DSC for the Magnox Dungeness A NPP site;  - Not held by the Health & 
Safety Executive 

  

b) DSC for the AGR Dungeness B NPP site;  - Not held by the Health & 
Safety Executive 

c) DSC/SSA for the then proposed Dungeness C new build NPP ;  -  Already publically 
available 

In support of the Government's Strategic Siting Assessment for Dungeness 'C' new build 
NPP, the HSE's Nuclear Directorate carried out a demographic assessment based on night 
time residential population. HSE concluded that, at a strategic level, any likely power station 
development within the nominated site boundary complied with semi urban demographic 
criteria. The HSE's final assessment (copy attached) was published in the Department of 
Energy and Climate Change's  Draft Nuclear National Policy Statement (Part 5) and 
subsequently in the Government Response to the consultation on the draft NPS's for Energy 
Infrastructure: and 
is available at http://data.energynpsconsultation.decc.gov.uk/documents/ssacriteria/dungenes
s.pdf   

 

If you have any queries about this letter, please contact me. Please remember to quote the 

reference number above in any future communications.  

 

If you are unhappy with the decisions made by HSE you may ask for an internal review within 

two calendar months of the date of this letter by writing to me.  

 

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply 

directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can 

be contacted at: 

 

The Information Commissioner’s Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
Tel: 01625 545700 
Fax: 01625 524510 
Email: mail@ico.gsi.gov.uk 

Website: http://www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk 



 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

 

Dorothy Rimmer 

ND FOI Officer 
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Please note : Incoming and outgoing email messages are routinely monitored for compliance with our policy on the 
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